
REPORT (AAPP) 2023 MAY (SPRING) ASSEMBLY 

 

On January 12, 2023, 52 letters were mailed to NYN Area 39 certified amias for 

annual recertification.   An email was sent to each amias 2 weeks later checking if 

letters had been received.  One amias did not receive the mailed form. 

Two weeks later a text was sent to non responders.  Currently there have been 8 

declines, 41 recertifications, 3 pending return of paperwork and 3 new amias. 

The WSO sent out 2023 Annual Alateen Group Recertification forms to the CMA 

of each active alateen group at the end of January.  NYN Area 39 currently has 11 

active alateen groups and all (11) have been returned to me. 

Have continued to participate in committee meetings, do regular articles for 

Northern Hi Lights, stay in regular contact with the Mary S. Alateen Coordinator 

and assist amias with the alateen training modules. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Doss 
AAPP 
 


